










From: Scott <scott.holcomb@gmail.com>  

Sent: Tuesday, July 9, 2024 8:02 PM 

To: Valdes, Bart R. <bvaldes@dsklawgroup.com> 

Subject: [EXT]Madeira Beach Case Number 2023.3608 

 

Special Magistrate Valdes, 

Please excuse my intrusion if this is not where you receive City emails but I could not find another email 

address for you on the City's website. 

This is John Holcomb of 572 John's Pass Avenue. The purpose of this email is to ask if you would be 

willing to put my lien of $100/day for being non-compliant with my outdoor kitchen on hold. 

As you know, there has been an ordinance change recently that now allows for outdoor kitchens.  My 

contractor (Antoine "Ted" Bociek) and I met with City Manager, Robin Gomez, Community Development 

Engineer, Marci Forbes, and Community Development Director, Jenny Rowan. 

I believe Frank DeSantis, CBO Building Official was also in attendance.  A gentleman came in after we had 

started the meeting but did not introduce himself but his badge said Frank so I am assuming this was 

Frank DeSantis. 

During this meeting, we discussed Ordinance 2024-02, specifically Sections 110-4726 paragraph 2 and 

110-491.  At the recommendation of Mr. Gomez, I am emailing you to ask if you may allow an indefinite 

stoppage of the $100/day fine while my contractor and I work with City officials to determine how the 

aforementioned revised sections of the Ordinance 2024-02 affects my situation. 

It was agreed during the meeting that my contractor, Mr. Bociek, would take measurements of the 

kitchen along with other particulars involving electrical and plumbing hookups, etc., and provide it to 

Ms. Forbes along with a survey of the property to determine if a) we are now in compliance, or b) what 

modifications would need to be made in order to be in compliance with the revised sections of the 

ordinance. 

It has always been my intention to be in compliance with the City but was trying to avoid destroying a 

$60,000 outdoor kitchen if it could be avoided with the revised sections of the ordinance. 

I appreciate your review of my case.  I would be happy to answer any further questions you may have 

relating to this matter. 

Thank you 

John "Scott" Holcomb 

572 John's Pass Avenue 

Madeira Beach, FL 33708 

813-951-3244 













 



 


